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Goodbye Fiscal Year 2017 and Welcome Fiscal Year 2018!  It’s hard to believe it’s been 12 months 

since my administration started. I am grateful to our Board of Directors who supported me during 

these past 12 months and, especially, to all our Committee Chairs who were the key to FAPAC opera-

tional successes in FY2017. On October 2, 2017, I was privileged to appoint all the new Committee 

Chairs, and am pleased to say that the transition from the past Chairs to the new Chairs was very 

smooth. We are doing something new starting this year; we are appointing Chairs and Assistants for 

each Committee. The plan is to train the Assistant Chairs this year to take over the Committee Chair 

positions next year, after the 12 month appointments have expired. Welcome to all our newly appoint-

ed Committee Chairs and Assistants! 

Olivia Adrian 

FAPAC President 

President’s Message 

New FAPAC HHS Chapter at Parklawn  

The FAPAC Department of Health and Human Service (HHS) Chapter at 

the Parklawn Building in Rockville, Maryland, was formally chartered in 

October 2017. FAPAC HHS Parklawn was founded by employees from 

several agencies and offices under HHS.  Those agencies include the Health 

Resources and Service Administration (HRSA), Agency for Healthcare 

Research and Quality (AHRQ), Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services 

Administration (SAMHSA), and Indian Health Service (HIS).  FAPAC HHS 

Parklawn’s primary goals are:  (1) provide resources for AAPI employees at 

Parklawn building for career advancement; and (2) serve as a valuable 

communications channel between AAPI communities and agencies’ HR 

departments to better support the federal government in recruiting and 

maintaining a diverse 21th century workforce.  FAPAC HHS Parklawn is 

currently taking actions on recruiting new members and obtaining 

sponsorship from agencies.  FAPAC HHS Parklawn has 12 current members 

and five prospective members.  

FAPAC HHS Parklawn Chapter mem-

bers are pictured (from left to right):  

Sharon Pang; Ting Dai; Jing Guo; Ally-

son Wong; Lei McCabe; Kelvin Xu; 

Ying Tian; ChiuFang Chou; and Jacob 

Chang. 

  

New FAPAC-FBI Chapter 

Celebrates Diversity and 

Inclusion Day 

FAPAC’s FBI Chapter was formerly 

chartered in October 2017.  Officers and members 

celebrated FBI’s Diversity and Inclusion Day on September 

19, 2017.  

FAPAC-FBI Chapter’s mission is to support the Bureau in 

addressing issues of interest to the FBI Asian American and 

Pacific Islander (AAPI) community and to foster professional development and networking among its 

members.  The FAPAC-FBI Chapter will be a recognized employee group that serves as a resource for the 

AAPI community and a conduit through which issues applicable to the AAPI community are addressed, 

including issues relating to the representation of AAPIs in the FBI. 

FAPAC-FBI Chapter Officers and members celebrate FBI 

Diversity and Inclusion Day on September 19.  Pictured 

from left to right are:  Susan Park; Mary Jo Marlow; Carol 

K. Lee; Chen Yang; Monica Meyers; Judy Sterling; and 

Florence Coloso.   
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FAPAC Supports OCA-Greater Washington, DC (OCA-DC) at Annual Awards Gala 

FAPAC joined the Office of the City Administrator-Greater Washington, DC (OCA-DC) at its signature annual 

Honor Awards Gala on Sunday, October 22, 2017 at the New Fortune Restaurant in Gaithersburg, Maryland.   

OCA-DC's Honor Awards Gala is an annual 

convening of highly influential community leaders 

interested in advocating on behalf of our AAPI 

communities.  For this year's theme, all APA 

Educators who had been instrumental in 

encouraging and nurturing the growth and 

development of our future APA leaders were 

honored. 

The 2017 Honor Awardees were:  Ann Moy, who 

has just celebrated 25 years of outstanding service 

at Forest Knolls Elementary School; and Elaine 

Chang-Baxter, who has had an incredible journey 

from teacher, coach, Principal, Co-President of 

LEAAP, to current Director of Outreach for MCPS. 

Ms. Moy and Ms. Chang-Baxter were honored for 

their notable service to our children schooled 

through MCPS. 

FAPAC Sponsors APIASF’s Reaching 

Higher Gala 

FAPAC was proud to sponsor the Asian & Pacific 

Islander American Scholarship Fund’s (APIASF’s) 

Reaching Higher Gala on September 29, 2017.  The 

Gala celebrated the 10th anniversary of Asian 

American and Native American Pacific Islander 

Serving Institutions (AANAPISIs), while 

acknowledging the accomplishments of APIASF 

Scholars and honoring community leaders who 

have made significant contributions to increasing 

access to college for AAPI students.   

FAPAC and APIASF attendees at the gala are pictured (from left to 

right): Fred Cheng; Fahmida Chhipa; Peter Nguyen; APIASF 

President & Executive Director, Neil Horikoshi; C!t!/ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ 

Olivia Adrian; Annabelle Flores; and Parveen Setia.  

A Call to Action for Women’s Equality Day 

The Women’s Advisory Committee (WAC), in collaboration with the Equal 

Opportunity Programs Office (EOPO), hosted an educational/awareness 

activity whose theme was “Nevertheless, We Persist: A Call to Action.” in 

commemoration of Women’s Equality Day.  FAPAC President Olivia Adrian 

was the Keynote Speaker at this event held on September 6, 2017 at the 
NASA Goddard Center.  Women's Equality Day marks the annual 

celebration of the Nineteenth Amendment, which granted voting rights to 

women.  

FAPAC supported the OCA Gala event on Oct 22.  From left to 

right are:  Elizabeth Jung; Darrick Lee; Jonathan Lee; Selina Lee; 

C!t!/ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ Olivia Adrian; Alan Adrian; and Julie Tam. 

FAPAC Appreciation Dinner 

During a FAPAC 

Appreciation Dinner 

on October 21st at 

Woo Lae Oak 

Restaurant in Tysons 

Corner, Virginia, all 

the Outgoing 

Committee Chairs 

were presented with 

outstanding leadership 

awards for their exemplary work as Committee Chairs in FY 2017.  

The FAPAC National Board of Directors presented an 

award to Lily Ho as the Assistant Secretary for 

FY2017. (From left to right): Kevin Le; FAPAC 

President Olivia Adrian; Lily Ho; Fahmida Chhipa; 

Marina Milton; and Peter Nguyen. 

FAPAC Appreciation Dinner awardees are pictured (from 

left to right): Eva Ngai; Darrick Lee; Julie Tam; Vaiyapuri 

Subramaniam; Sara Kaul; Marina Milton; May Chan; 

Thong Vu; Kin Wong; Selina Lee; and Kelly Kim Sewell.  

FAPAC Newsletter 

Chair:  
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newsletter@fapac.org 
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